


3) Audit Committee Update (Byron)
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A meeting was held with the Audit Committee to go over findings/issues with
the 2018 Financial Audit.

A response will be sent to address concerns raised by the committee

We will be looking for additional members to be added to the Audit
Committee

Phil Norris prayed a prayer of thanksgiving and asked for wisdom.

4) roperty Committee - Foyer & Signs (Mike)
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Lighting (Bergy Electric) is next, different than existing, use pendant lighting,
had to get a permit

Flooring to follow

Foyer, the goal is to be completed one month after Easter.

Horizon Signs is putting together designs for township approval

5) Deaconess Request - (Attachment 2) (Tim)
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A Congregant presented a letter to the elders, recommending that we
consider allowing women to be deaconesses and the reasons why he believed
it was biblical.

Elders discussed the exegesis from scripture for or against deaconesses

(1 Tim 3:11).

Though there are good arguments on both sides of this issue, the elders
believe that the weightier evidence falls on the side of interpreting 1 Tim
3:11 as deacon’s wives, and not deaconesses (Attachment 3)

Based upon this exegesis of 1 Tim 3:11, the elders therefore will continue to
affirm our by-laws which state that the board of deacons must be made up of
men.

A motion was made and seconded to affirm our current by-laws concerning
deacons, and the vote was, 11- yes, 2- abstentions.

Swannie Griffin adjourned the meeting with prayer.

Pastoral Reports:
Pastor of Discipleship - Dick Bickings (Attachment 4)

Respectfully submitted,

el SO

Pastor Dick Bickings
Secretary to the Board of Elders




































